
April 27, 2016 

Saint Charles / Saint Anne 

Parish Council Meeting 

 

Opening Prayer: This was given by Bob Austin 

Roll call: Present,   Father Anthony Camilleri, Father John Chinnappa, Deacon Mike Hammond, Al Van 

Washenova, Bob Austin, Jan Saez, Jason Flint, Nancy Bartus, Carol Shaw, Cathy Olson, David Grenn 

Absent:  Nick Craanen, Brian Walz 

 

Commission Reports: 

School Report: Kathy Grinn was absent; her report was given by Father Anthony. The last day of school 

will be Friday June 3, 2016. 

Religious Education: This report was given by Gina Baker. She states that over the last couple weeks 

there were 35 young people, who made their First Holy Communion. There were 8 from Saint Anne and 

27 from Saint Charles. 

Religious Education has concluded this week; with each parish‘s last class conclude with scripture 

reading, presentation of flowers to Mary and the Rosary. 

Confirmation is scheduled for May 18 with Archbishop Vigneron presiding. 

The last day of Children’s Liturgy at Saint Anne for the summer will be May 22. 

Graduation Masses for high school and college graduates will be held during the month of June; June 4 

for Saint Anne and June 12 for Saint Charles. A cake will be served after mass at Saint Anne and a light 

brunch will be held after mass at Saint Charles. 

A  Family Retreat Day will be held at Saint Charles on June 5, led by Nicole Knudsen. She is still looking 

for volunteers to assist. 

Vacation Bible School Registration will begin shortly for classes to hold at Saint Anne’s from June 27 to 

29. A bulletin notice has been published for a few weeks asking for volunteers but I only have 2 

responses. I will need more volunteers, 8
th

 grade –adult in order to proceed.  

 

 



 

Christian Services: Saint Anne report was given by Carol Shaw. May 1 is the Chicken Dinner. It will be 

11:30 to 3 pm or until sold out. 

Christian Services: Saint Charles report was given by Sue Miller.  She states that Christian Services will 

be furnishing lunch for the volunteers for Habitat for Humanity on June 7
th

, July 19 and August 9
th

. The 

address is 8874 Mikada in Newport off Newport Road past Drew Street. 

The respect Life Classes for the 7
th

 and 8
th

 grade classes at Saint Charles was very well received. I have 

printed up comment sheets from the classes; they did not have to sign their name and this way they 

could put down their true input. 

“Did You Know” is now in the second month. These are articles about different ministries and what they 

do for our parish and community as well as whom the chairperson is. March was the Jail Ministry and 

April is the Funeral Luncheon Committee. 

Evangelization: The National Day of Prayer is May 5, all are invited. There are different prayer sessions 

from different denominations. This will be at the Monroe Community College Center, Lazy Boy Center 

from 7 to 8:30 PM. 

Finance Committee: Pete Lorentz from Saint Anne states that the budget meeting was rescheduled. The 

budget will be provided at the end of May for the next meeting. 

Worship: There will be a meeting on May 26 at 6pm for organized training for lectures, and servers. 

Minutes: The minutes were approved with revisions 

Pastors Report: Father Anthony discussed the Amazing Parish Conference.  He stated that the 

conference will provide new information on how to use worship to pull people together and participate 

more. The conference will have DVDs to help with learning. 

Deacon Mike talked about the jail ministry. He is trying to have the Mass said at the jail. 

Barn Mass will be next Wednesday May 4 at Larry Masserants. 

Father also mentioned that CSA is coming up with targets for Saint Anne and Saint Charles. 

The June meeting will be rescheduled for June 29 on Wednesday. 

Jan Saez has volunteered to say the opening prayer for the next meeting in May. 

 

Next meeting will be on May 25, 2016 at Saint Anne at 6:30pm 


